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Abstract 
A wide range of applications involve the break-up of liquid jets into spray. For the Navy, the thin 
fluid sheet separating off the bow of a ship, and how it breaks into spray droplets is of particular in-
terest. While circular liquid jets have been studied extensively, geometrical and scale differences 
make the break-up of a liquid wall sheet different from both circular free and wall jets, although the 
sheet break-up mechanisms can be similar. Currently the direct simulation of these processes is im-
practical due to the large range of scales involved and the requirements on grid resolution and com-
putational time. Because of these limitations, semi-empirical closure models are typically used. This 
talk will describe results from a set of experiments focused on the break-up of a turbulent liquid wall 
sheet. The focus of the effort was to investigate physical mechanisms and provide data for assess-
ment of numerical simulations of the bulk properties of the sheet and spray.  
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